
 
 

 
GREENWOOD CITY COUNCIL 

 
September 20, 2021 - 5:33 p.m. 

 
MINUTES                        

PRESENT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Council Members: Mayor Brandon Smith, Niki Hutto, Betty 
Boles, Johnathan Bass, Matthew Miller, and Ronnie Ables; 
City Manager Julia M. Wilkie, Assistant City Manager 
Ryan Thomas, City Clerk Tiffany L. Albert, City Finance 
Director Julie Latham, Police Chief T.J. Chaudoin, 
City/County Planner Draper Carlile, and City Attorney 
Tripp Padgett; Damien Dominguez from the Index-Journal.  
 
Councilor Patricia Partlow was present by audio. 

   
 
   
CALL TO ORDER   Mayor Brandon Smith called the meeting to order at 5:33 

p.m.  
 
Councilor Betty Boles gave the invocation. 

                        
STATEMENT AND 
QUORUM 

 After the Pledge of Allegiance, Mayor Smith read the 
following statement, “In accordance with the Freedom of 
Information Act, Chapter 4, Title 30, Code of Laws of 
South Carolina, 1976, an agenda has been posted on the 
front door of City Hall and notification of this meeting 
has been given to the news media.”  
 
City Clerk Tiffany Albert, CAP-OM, confirmed a quorum 
was present. 

                       
APPROVAL OF 
CONSENT AGENDA 

 After the introduction of new employees, Mayor Smith 
asked for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  
 
A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Betty 
Boles, seconded by Matthew Miller. 
 
There was no discussion from Council. 
 
 
The motion passed unanimously.  
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CONSIDER 
 
Ordinance No. 
21-027 Amending 
Ordinance No. 
03-010, Zoning 
Ordinance, 
Chapter 5, 
Design and 
Performance 
Standards, 
Section 
5.6.4.(B), 
Concerning 
Sidewalk 
Requirements for 
Innovative 
Development 
Incentives. 
 
(2nd reading) 

 Under the only Public Hearing, City Manager Wilkie 
reviewed the proposed ordinance to correct an oversight 
in the Zoning Ordinance that will now require sidewalks 
on both sides of the street in residential developments 
to qualify for a density bonus. 
 
No one spoke for or against the proposed ordinance.   
 
 
A motion to approve Ordinance No. 21-027 was made by 
Niki Hutto, seconded by Johnathan Bass. 
 
 
There was no discussion from Council. 
 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 

                          
CONSIDER 
 
Ordinance No. 
21-028 Amending 
Ordinance No. 
20-026, to Levy 
Tax for the City 
of Greenwood for 
2021. 
 
(1st reading) 

 Under New Business, City Manager Wilkie reminded Council 
that 2021 is a property reassessment year for Greenwood 
County and the City is required by State Law to roll 
back millage to ensure local governments receive the 
same amount of revenue from property taxes, preventing 
any financial windfalls.  The current millage is 116.8, 
which will be reduced to 114.1 mills on both real and 
motor vehicle properties.  A special called virtual 
meeting will be held on Monday, September 27, at 10 a.m., 
for the public hearing and second reading.   
 
She informed Mayor Smith that the County needs to know 
the City’s new millage before their tax revenue sale on 
October 4th, but the City has always reported their 
millage on time and is unaware of any consequences of 
not having mills reduced before then.  She also confirmed 
to Councilor Betty Boles there were no comments, nor 
concerns, from the public. 
 
A motion to approve Ordinance No. 21-028 was made by 
Niki Hutto, seconded by Betty Boles. 
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DISCUSSION: 
 
City Finance Director Julie Latham clarified to 
Councilor Johnathan Bass that there will be slight 
differences to property taxes that could vary.  
 
There was no further discussion from Council 
 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 

                      
CONSIDER 
 
Resolution No. 
21-008 Approving 
the Distribution 
of 2021 
Accommodations 
Tax Funds. 

 

 City Manager Wilkie informed Council there was a slight 
variation in the number within the resolution because of 
a mathematical error but the proposed distribution 
amount did not changed.  She reminded them that during 
COVID a lot of events were canceled so a lot of those 
agencies returned their 2020 funding. Because this 
shortfall from July 2020 to June 2021 accommodations tax 
collections was predicted, staff was able to forward 
$30,000 to make this year’s distribution to $120,000 for 
a more even distribution number.  
 
City Manager Wilkie confirmed to Mayor Smith that if 
unused monies were not returned, then the City would 
have had only $90,000 to allocate this year. After 
Assistant City Manager Ryan Thomas listed Accommodations 
Tax Advisory Committee members, City Manager Wilkie 
added that State Law requires certain appointees be 
representatives from hotels, restaurants, and arts 
organizations. She also confirmed to Councilor Betty 
Boles that no requests were omitted from this year’s 
allocation.   
 
A motion to approve Resolution No. 21-008 was made by 
Betty Boles, seconded by Johnathan Bass. 
 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
Councilor Niki Hutto noted that she and Councilor 
Matthew Miller must abstain from voting due to a conflict 
of interest. 
 
There was no further discussion from Council. 
 
Those who voted in favor were Mayor Smith, Betty Boles, 
Patricia Partlow, Johnathan Bass and Ronnie Ables.  Niki 
Hutto and Matthew Miller did not vote due to a conflict 
of interest. 
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The motion passed 5-0. 
                             
CONSIDER 
 
Resolution No. 
21-009 
Designating an 
Authorized 
Representative 
and Contact 
Person for 
Purposes of the 
American Rescue 
Plan (ARP) Act 
of 2021. 

 City Manager Wilkie reminded Council that the Municipal 
Association of SC recommended a resolution to name her 
as the City’s authorized representative that will sign 
all official documentation and Finance Director Julie 
Latham as the contact person for the ARP Act of 2021. 
All necessary documents to draw down City funds have 
already been completed.  She informed Councilor 
Johnathan Bass that staff has done everything that was 
required of them and is waiting to get the City’s funds 
drawn.  She was not aware of any documentation problems 
but noted that this will be a learning process for 
everybody. 
 
A motion to approve Resolution No. 21-009 was made by 
Betty Boles, seconded by Johnathan Bass. 
 
There was no further discussion from Council. 
 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 

                            
CONSIDER 
 
Resolution No. 
21-010 
Establishing the 
Strategic 
Priorities of 
the City of 
Greenwood and 
its Citizens. 

 City Manager Wilkie reminded Council of their planning 
session, earlier this year, establishing strategic 
priorities for the City of Greenwood and its citizens.  
This resolution is a formality of what they discussed 
and agreed upon as a governing body.  She also thought 
that it is also good time for Council to allocate this 
ARP money in alignment with guidance from the US 
Treasury. Mayor Smith agreed that it was a very 
productive workshop with the necessity of this 
resolution. 
 
 
A motion to approve Resolution No. 21-010 was made by 
Johnathan Bass, seconded by Niki Hutto. 
 
 
There was no further discussion from Council. 
 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 
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CITY MANAGER 
COMMENTS 

 City Manager Wilkie reminded Council of Planning 
Commission vacancies and noted that City/County Planning 
Director Phil Lindler indicated that someone with 
knowledge in real estate, environmental, or historical 
background would be beneficial. She also reminded 
Council of the late Captain Travis Anderson’s visitation 
and funeral arrangements, reviewed the 2022 budget 
schedule, and upcoming dates. 
 
Assistant City Manager Ryan Thomas informed Council that 
the Habitat for Humanity Build is getting ready to start 
at Station 1, with the Wall Raising Ceremony scheduled 
for this Thursday, and will send more information about 
volunteering.  He confirmed to Mayor Smith that the 
duration is contingent to how much help they’ll get from 
volunteers.  City Manager Wilkie stated that Police and 
Fire Department employees will help on their times off, 
other than their regular schedule, and Velux will have 
their employees volunteering there also. She confirmed 
to Councilor Miller and Boles that nothing has been 
posted on social media yet but hinted the Index Journal 
should write an article about it, and a calendar 
designating days and times with a signup sheet for City 
volunteers will be posted soon.  

                        
CITY COUNCIL 
COMMENTS 

 Mayor Smith reiterated that the Uptown Crow Crawl and 
Concert will be a regional event this weekend and asked 
everyone to spread the word.  He thanked everyone who 
participated in local trash pickups and will try to find 
ways to get Ward residents to compete with one another 
in the future to increase volunteerism. 
 
Councilor Boles noted a redistricting meeting for the 
State House seat will be at Piedmont Tech tomorrow 
evening. 

           
   
ADJOURNMENT  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Betty Boles, 

seconded by Johnathan Bass. 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Mayor Smith adjourned the meeting at 6:08 p.m. 

 
_________________________ 

       Brandon Smith, Mayor 
ATTEST: 
________________________ 
City Clerk and Treasurer 


